

## **LINCOLN PUBLIC SCHOOLS**

REBECCA E. MCFALL, ED.D.
SUPERINTENDENT

To: School Committee
From: Rebecca McFall
Re: METCO Enrollment

Date: May 30, 2013

Since the School Committee meeting on May 2, 2013 when enrollment of METCO students was approved, we have learned that two additional Boston students will be leaving the Lincoln School. One student at grade 4 is moving out of Boston and will no longer be eligible to participate in the METCO program. The second student at grade 6 will be attending an exam school in Boston in the 2013 – 2014 school year.

In order to maintain our enrollment at 91 METCO students, I am requesting approval to enroll two METCO students in grade 1 for 2013 – 2014.

- Current Grade 1 2013-14 enrollment (in 2012-13 kindergarten) = 64
- We are aware of 3 additional students coming next year who are not part of the current kindergarten (2012-13) bringing the total to 67
- If we add the 2 students referenced in this memo, total grade 1 enrollment will be 69 Class size = 17.25 (policy preferred = 20)